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TEJON BANS LEAD AMMO

Tejon Ranch bans use of lead hunting ammunition

By JIM MATTHEWS
Outdoor News Service
     The Tejon Ranch Corporation will ban all lead hunting ammunition on its property --
including lead rimfire and varmint hunting ammunition -- beginning in 2008, according to Robert
Stine, president and CEO of 270,000-acre ranch. Touted as a move to protect endangered
California condors that feed and roost on the property, it may be more about getting extensive
developments approved on the ranch.
     Scientific studies have shown that condors and other scavengers feed on the remnants of
hunter-shot game, picking up lead bullet residue in the process. In some cases, enough lead is
ingested to kill the birds.
     "We decided we could and should do something about it," Stine said. "We decided the time to
act is now."
     The Tejon Ranch has an aggressive hunting program for its free-ranging herds of deer, elk,
antelope, and wild pigs, along with hunting program for wild turkeys, doves, quail, and
varmints. Approximately 1,800 hunters a year use the property, and starting next year lead
ammunition will be banned on the ranch. 
     While most conservation groups lauded the move by ranch managers, they also recognize the
effort is mostly grandstanding. The California Fish and Game Commission is on the verge of
banning lead big game hunting ammunition throughout condor range, including the Tejon. If the
proposed regulation is approved, the lead ammunition would be banned for 2007 fall hunting
seasons, making much of Stine's proclamation moot.
     "We applaud Tejon Ranch's decision to get the lead out for condors, and if the state's
largest private landholder can go lead-free, then the rest of California should be able to
follow suit," said Jeff Miller with the Center for Biological Diversity (CDB). "Unfortunately,
the urban-sprawl developments planned for Tejon Ranch are also a gun to the head of condor
recovery efforts. If Tejon pulls the trigger on these developments, the resulting habitat
destruction and disturbance could prove just as lethal to condors as any bullet." 
     The Tejon Ranch Corporation is moving ahead with plans for several huge developments that
will destroy or degrade wildlife habitat and create additional deadly threats to the birds and
all of the ranch's other diverse wildlife resources. According to the CDB, the company's history
with condors is infamous: It opposed reintroduction of the species into their historic range,
sued the government to block reintroduction near the ranch, and tried to have condors'
Endangered Species Act protection removed. During a 2003 hunt, one of oldest remaining wild-born
condors was illegally shot and killed by a Tejon hunter, and now the company is seeking an
unprecedented federal permit to "take" (kill, harass, or harm) condors so it can move forward
with these ill-advised developments. 
     "Eliminating lead bullets is a step in the right direction, but Tejon is poised to take
several steps backward with developments that will destroy the unique values and ecological
integrity of Tejon Ranch," said Ileene Anderson, CDB biologist. "The Tejon's proposed
28,500-acre Tejon Mountain Village [development] will devastate the heart of the condor's
critical habitat."


